



New Hampshire Council on Resources and Development NH Office of Planning and Development 100 N Main St., Concord, NH 03301

CORD MEMORANDUM

TO:

Lou Barker, Railroad Planner, NH DOT Bureau of Rail and Transit

FROM:

Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner

NH Office of Planning and Development

DATE:

June 27, 2022

Re:

2021 SLR 007 (Lunenburg, Vt)

Request from the Bureau of Rail & Transit to propose to grant an easement over a parcel approx. 1320 sq ft of railroad land in the Town of Lundenburg,

Vermont to Green Street Power Partners.

On June 23, 2022, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to recommend approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review Application #2021 SLR-007, with the following conditions:

- The grantee maintains vertical clearances over the railroad corridor and horizontal offsets for their poles and
- Submit documentation to the NH Division of Historical Resources regarding consultation with the Vermont State Historic Preservation Officer to determine if there are concerns regarding historical properties.

Cc via email:

Taylor Caswell, Commissioner, NH Dept of Business and Economic Affairs and Chair, Council on

Resources and Development Taylor.Caswell@livefree.nh.gov

Shelley Winters, Administrator Bureau of Rail & Transit, NH Department of Transportation

Michelle.L.Winters@dot.nh.gov

Olivia Sproviero, Green Street Power Partners osproviero@gspp.com

Pamela Ellis, Chair, Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization Committee

Pamela.Ellis@leg.state.nh.us

- ◆ 100 North Main Street, Suite 100 Concord, New Hampshire 03301
- **6**03.271.2341
- visitnh.gov nheconomy.com choosenh.com